Irrigation reservoir operational by year end
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.00am this morning in Can Marroig, Jaume Ferrer and Bartomeu Escandell, the
Formentera Council's president and councillor of rural affairs, were joined by the Govern
balear's minister of environment, Viceng Vidal, in presenting details about an upcoming series
of classes before members of the press. Organised by the region's job-seekers' agency (SOIB)
and led by the Balearic institute of nature (IBANAT), the course is geared toward teaching
construction techniques for traditional drystone walls.

At 12 noon the officials regrouped in the CiF Office of Culture's conference hall to talk with
Formentera residents employed in watering fields. Mr Vidal apprised attendees on ongoing
revisions at the island's purified-water-fed irrigation reservoir and noted that, today, just one
electrical issue requires resolution before crews can embark on the final test-run. According to
projections, the reservoir will at least be provisionally operational by year's end.

For his part, Mr Escandell thanked the Palma Office of Environment for their willingness to
move forward with implementation of the reservoir. He reminded those present of the
installation's nearly €9m price tag and that, in the seven year's since its completion, the
reservoir has yet to be used. The rural affairs councillor trumpeted the structure for its ability to
“close the water cycle by repurposing purified water for use in local fields”.

The Govern has spent €294,000 on the current push to bring the facilities up to snuff. The news
was warmly received by Formentera's community of irrigators. The reservoir, Mr Vidal pointed
out, is equipped with 80 distribution points that feed purified water to 70 hectares of land. At the
meeting's close, the officials visited Edar de Formentera's purified-water-fed irrigation systems.




